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LETTER OPTION 1 FROM EMPLOYEE ON BEHALF OF NOAH 
 
Dear Congressman <LAST NAME>, 
 
As an employee of NOAH <HEALTH CENTER or ADMIN> in district <#> and a constituent of 
district <#>, I’m writing today with a deep sense of urgency about the proposed cuts to 
Medicaid and the devastating impact they would have on Arizona — especially on 
organizations like Neighborhood Outreach Access to Health (NOAH), and the people and 
communities we both serve. 
 
While we often hear that Medicaid is oP the chopping block, the reality paints a far more 
troubling picture. The Congressional Budget OPice has made it clear: without deep cuts to 
Medicaid, Congress will not meet the $880 billion in reductions outlined in the budget 
resolution. Despite assurances, Medicaid is on the line — and so are the lives of millions. 
 
In Arizona, Medicaid — through AHCCCS — is the lifeline for over 2 million people. That’s 
not a number; that’s a population of children, pregnant women, seniors, individuals with 
disabilities, and working families. In Maricopa County alone, hundreds of thousands 
depend on AHCCCS for basic care. These are not anonymous beneficiaries — they are your 
constituents, our patients, our neighbors. 
 
NOAH serves nearly 50,000 patients annually. Almost half rely on Medicaid. We provide 
whole-person care — medical, behavioral, dental, nutrition, and support for non-medical 
factors impacting health — to ensure our patients live healthy, productive lives. Cuts to 
Medicaid would jeopardize our ability to deliver that care, undermining health outcomes 
and increasing long-term costs for the entire system. 
 
Let’s be clear: losing coverage doesn’t mean people stop getting sick. It means they delay 
care until their condition worsens — until they show up in the emergency room, the most 
expensive and least ePective setting for ongoing treatment. It’s a lose-lose cycle: higher 
costs, worse outcomes, and more strain on an already burdened healthcare system. 
 
Medicaid is not wasteful spending. It’s one of the smartest investments we can make — 
keeping people healthy, keeping businesses running, and keeping our healthcare 
infrastructure strong. Cutting it doesn’t save money. It just shifts the costs — to hospitals, 
to local governments, to families — and ultimately, to taxpayers. 
 



 

noahhelps.org | 480.882.4545 
Cholla Health Center | Copperwood and Copperwood II Health Centers | Desert Mission Health Center 

Midtown Health Center | Palomino Health Center | Venado Valley Health Center 

The ripple ePects of these cuts will be felt in every clinic and hospital across Arizona. 
Community health centers like NOAH will be forced to reduce services, lay oP staP, or 
close doors. That means job losses, shuttered businesses, and even greater barriers to 
care. These are real consequences. 
 
Congressman, I know these decisions are diPicult. But leadership means protecting what 
matters most. Medicaid is not just a program — it’s a promise. To families. To workers. To 
communities. Cutting it would break that promise and put lives at risk. 
 
This isn’t politics. This is personal. 
 
If Medicaid is cut, a mother in your district may lose prenatal care. A child with diabetes 
might miss their insulin dose. A senior might skip medication until it’s too late. These are 
preventable tragedies — but only if we act now. 
 
Please stand with us. Stand with your constituents. Stand with Arizona’s families, 
healthcare workers, and community health centers. 
 
Protect Medicaid. Protect our future. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
<FIRST NAME> <LAST NAME> 
<JOB TITLE> 
<HEALTH CENTER OR ADMIN> 
<PHONE NUMBER> 
 


